GWERNYFED COMMUNITY COUNCIL
MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON TUESDAY 2ND MARCH 2010 AT 7.30PM IN VELINDRE VILLAGE HALL
Present:
         Mr Ray Jeffries (Chairman)
                              Mr Andrew Jones (Vice Chairman)

                              Mr Eric Hoole

                              Councillor Geraint Hopkins

                              Mr Haydyn Jones

                              Mrs Cheryl Lloyd

                              Mr Derek Price

                              Mr Glenn Smith

In Attendance:     Mr Michael Hutchings (Clerk)

Mr Gareth Walters attended the meeting and explained that he had recently been 

appointed to deal with any grievances felt by Council tenants in the area and as

such he was going round all the Community Councils in the area to make himself known.
                                                        ACTION

                                                                                                                            ACTION

     1) Opening comments & Declarations of Interest

Mr Ray Jeffries took the Chair and welcomed Cheryl Lloyd to her
first meeting

     There were no declarations of interest

2) To Receive Apologies for Absence 

     Apologies for absence were received from KG
3)
Minutes of the last meeting 

MH was requested to circulate the minutes of the previous meeting          MH
            and the agenda for the next meeting 7 days in advance of the meeting
          (by e mail)

4) Matters Arising
GH pointed out that he was a full member of the Council so should be

shown as “present” rather than “in attendance”

With regard to the house that was for sale in Glasbury part of whose 

garden could be used for car parking it was agreed that the new owner

should be approached once they had moved in.

With regard to the footpaths AJ confirmed that he would be 

undertaking the necessary “clearance work” on the first footpath.

It was agreed to drop the idea of re-opening the second footpath
Both GS and GH had attended the consultative meeting about Bronllys

Hospital and general health provision in Powys but had found it of

little value

The swings were due to be removed from the children’s play area

in Velindre  but would not be replaced by PCC due to lack of funds

GH undertook to look into the possibility of getting “slow down”               GH
signs installed either side of the Holly Bush access

GH confirmed that “Glasbury on Wye” signs could only be installed 

when the existing signs came to be replaced 

It was noted that Gwenyfed School had now purchased the tarmac

necessary to fill the potholes. 

5) Literature and Information received
Requests for donations had been received from the Powys Domestic

Abuse Forum and from the NSPCC but it was decided against making

any donations

It was decided to renew the Council’s membership of One Voice Wales      MH 

at a cost of  £106 as it was a good source of information 

6)      Financial Matters     

         The Council approved the Clerks fees & expenses for the  month
          February amounting to £117,50
7) County Councillor’s Report                                                                        

     GH reported that it had been proposed that the grant to the Brecon 

     Dial a Ride service should be reduced from £26,540 to £11,400 

     but that the Officers had been asked to think again and consult with

     the relevant local Councillors as it would not be possible for this 

     service to continue in the face of such a drastic cut.  
8)AOB
GS reported that dog fouling was becoming quite a problem in 

Velindre and GH undertook to provide bags to GS for onward 

distribution to the owners of the dogs in question.GH also undertook to          GH
provide litter picking equipment as part of the “keep Wales Tidy” 

campaign.

AJ had been in touh with the Cycling Officer regarding the propose new cycleway between Glasbury and Hay on Wye and reported that a grant of

£8,000 was shortly to be approved for a feasibility study.

AJ also reported that a lot of damage had been caused to the road below

the railway bridge by contractors lorries and GH confirmed that it was

the developer who would have to make good the damage. 
HJ reported that the many of the roads were still not being

cleaned properly and GH agreed to investigate.                                                 GH
HJ also noted that BBNP were putting up signs on roads that had

          previously been regarded as unclassified country roads stating that  there

was no vehicular access. MH was asked to write to BBNP requesting an         GH
explanation   

HJ also drew attention to the fact that all Rights of Way would have to

be registered by 2026.


RJ reported that he had been asked whether the Council would be

prepared to make a donation towards the cost of replacing some of

the equipment in the children’s play area behind the Maesllwch pub.

GH thought that this particular play area was the responsibility of PCC 

and in any event it was felt that the Council would be better spending its 

money on its own play areas rather than those in neighbouring parishes. 

8) Date of Next Meeting 
Tuesday 6th April in St Peters Church Hll,Glasbury
